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Looking for a great stocking-filler?
Don’t forget the brilliant:
Norton Tea Towel!
Featuring images of the village
by local artists.  Useful, 100%
cotton and a bargain at just £4!
Available at the Apley Farm Shop
and from Hilary on 730205.
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COMMUNITY SAFETY MEETING
in Norton Village Hall on
Thurs 3rd December at 7:30pm
Rural, Business and Cyber Crime Prevention Adviser from Shropshire Council, Melissa Bebb, will be speaking along side Police representatives and Shropshire Council advisors on crime prevention at this specially arranged meeting before Christmas to tackle the continued issues within our community. Neighbourhood Watch Representatives will also be present.
Please come along, bring your neighbours and tell you friends. All welcome, regardless of where you live. 
NOTE TO CONTRIBUTORS                 
Please have any articles or notices in to me in writing or e-mail only by the 20th of the preceding month. Contact me at: 
13 Bridgnorth Road, Norton, TF11 9EE, 
Tel: 730823 (Queries only)                      
 e-mail: kathryn.ward17@gmail.com     
Kindly printed monthly by Allan Davies at 
[bookmark: _GoBack]SBM Digital
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:
Dec 3rd  - Community Meeting
Dec 5th – Christmas Bingo
Dec 16th – Norton Ladies Group
Dec18th – Celebration of Christmas
*****************************************
Norton Over 60’s 
We were glad to see all our members who had been poorly back.  We arranged  our draw to take place on the 10th of December at our meeting.  Our Christmas Lunch the Ladies are giving us is on the 17th of Dec . We are having carols after the meal. That will be our last meeting of the year, a 
very Happy Christmas to every one and Best Wishes for the New Year 
Rene Davies

SHROPDOC

08444 06 88 88

Dear All, 
Many of you will know that I not only do the Norton Newsletter, but also sit on the Village Hall Committee and the Parish Council. Well now I find myself in a position that it’s all getting a bit much and something’s got to give!! So is there out there somewhere somebody willing to take over the Newsletter or volunteer to the Village Hall Committee or the Parish Council. If you’re not sure what’s involved but would like to find out please feel free to call me on 730823, many thanks
Kathryn Ward
Baby sitter required for occasional weekend evenings, call Kathryn on 730823.
Christmas Bingo and Social Night
The Village Hall Social is back! Come and join us at the Village Hall on Saturday 5th December 7pm for our Christmas Bingo evening.  Please bring your own supper and the bar will be open.
[image: C:\Users\kathryn\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\IE\UHK3EHKA\Bingo[1].gif]
Norton Ladies Group
December 16th at 7.30pm 
For this months’ meeting we are holding a Christmas Flower Demonstration presented to us by Rae and Sue. They have kindly agreed to come along and show us how we can achieve beautiful arrangements for our homes this Christmas. Please come and join us entry is free but we request you bring along a buffet supper dish savoury or sweet to share. The event will take place in the Village Hall. We would like to thank our Ladies Group members for supporting us this year and we wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.   
You are warmly invited to a 
Celebration                [image: ]
of Christmas

With favourite carols, poems and 
readings chosen by people living in our village.       
 
Friday 18th December at 7.30pm
St Chad’s Church, Stockton

A very big thank you and Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all who contribute to the Newsletter – printer, delivers and info senders.
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BAPTISMS
Congratulations to  Vinney Thomas Gordon  son of  Alex and Sarah who was baptised on  15th November at  Sutton Maddock Church
Please pray for him that with help and encouragement he may grow in the knowledge and love of Jesus.
WEDDINGS
Congratulations to Mike Lewis and Tammie Gaylor who were married at Stockton Church on 6th November
and  to Dan Hart  and  Sophie Keimel who were married at Sutton Maddock Church on 21st November
CONDOLENCES
We extend our sympathies to the family of  the late Margaret Nelson age 84 of  Ryton whose  service was held on 13th November at Telford Crematorium

DIARY DATES for AUGUST 2015      OUT & ABOUT
Tues  1st    12noon  Six Parishes Friendship Christmas Party Beckbury Village Hall 
Tues   3rd    7.30pm  Kemberton WI Kemberton Village Hall
Sun     6th  SAYYES Day of Prayer for Young People in all our churches
Thur   10th  2.00pm   Norton Over 60’s Norton Village Hall
Sun    13th   4.00pm  St Mary’s Sutton Maddock Church Carol Service
Thur   17th  12noon   Norton Over 60’s Christmas Lunch Norton Village Hall 
Thur   17th   6.30pm  Beckbury School Christmas Service
Fri      18th   7.30pm  Stockton Church Carol Service 

                                                         CHURCH NEWS
…..With permission given recently by the diocese and by the county some trees will be removed in Beckbury church yard.  We are still planning to cut the thorn hedge on the western boundary of Ryton church yard.  Thanks to those who helped clear up church yard leaves.
…..Christmas Services across the Six Parishes are listed in the December Services Rota  -  note that some are on a Friday and a Saturday. 
…..Beckbury School's Christmas Service is at 6pm Thursday 17th December   
…..Beckbury and Sutton Maddock's Christmas Eve Communions start at 11pm 
…..Shifnal and Albrighton have Sunday services on 27th December

SIX PARISHES  FRIENDSHIP CLUB
Our initial part of the afternoon meeting was a bit disjointed, with John Whitham and Beryl having to leave early to collect David from Oswestry Orthopaedic Hospital.  However Anne Hodgins and Alison Speke quickly stepped forward and with willing help from everyone, the afternoon programme of Bingo was soon underway and a pleasant afternoon was enjoyed by everyone.
The date for our Christmas party has been changed to 1st December to accommodate another function already booked on our usual Tuesday.  As in previous years, members will bring enough food to share with others, and the festivities start at 12midday.
After lunch we will be entertained by children from Beckbury School who will be singing carols and Christmas songs that we can all join in with.
Throughout the year we have been helped by many friends, and we invite them to come and join us at what is always a happy and joyous occasion.
Contact: David and Beryl Tooth 01952750324
        

BECKBURY COMMUNITY SHOP UPDATE
Since our last update in September we have had a positive meeting with the Plunkett Foundation, an organisation that supports rural community projects, they were impressed with our progress and continue to support us.
We have been working with local architects Pleydell Smithyman Ltd to draw up some initial building plans, the preferred site could utilise the space along the right side of the village hall. Further details of the plans will be available to view in the lobby of the village hall from the beginning of December.
We are busy planning fundraising events and are working on raising our profile with a Facebook page where regular progress updates, events and general information will be available – watch this space further information.
We continue to regularly visit and forge links with other successful community shops both locally and further afield, they are providing us with plenty of inspiration. If you have any ideas, would like to volunteer to help with the project or would like to join us on a visit to a local community shop please email us at beckburyshop@hotmail.com or speak to any of the committee: 
Diane Rawstone (01952 750208), Lorna Willis, Sam Spickernell, Matt Williams, Rebecca Solari.

KEMBERTON WI
                             Thursday, 3rd December in Kemberton  Village Hall at 7.30pm.                                                                                                                                                      
 The speaker will be the Rev Lynne Morris on Christmas and its Legends.  She has invited us to make a saucer table decoration to bring along to the meeting.
 There will not be a meeting in the hall in January as we shall be going out one evening for a late Christmas celebration.  
Contact Carol Wynes on 01952 680110

 ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..…………………FROM the RECTORY
  Dear Friends
The Christingle service this month will be at Beckbury Church 10am Sunday 6th December, which happens to be St Nicholas Day, not celebrated in this country but very popular in countries like the Netherlands, Ukraine,  Germany and Belgium where gifts (what we would call Christmas presents) are exchanged on that day celebrating Sinterclaas, our Santa Claus or Father Christmas
The original  Nicholas  was a bishop in 4th Century Greece  who gained a reputation for being kind and generous to those in need, especially children. Allegedly he left coins in peoples' shoes (I remember a coin in my childhood Christmas stocking) and one of the best known stories is his throwing money through the window onto the beds of three children whose parents were having to sell them into slavery  -  from which comes the tradition of putting children's Christmas presents at the foot of their bed while they sleep.
St Nicholas is the patron saint of children, and so it is appropriate that this year we have our Christingle service on St Nicholas Day, and remember the work of the Children's Society who have done so much in recent years to promote christingle
The word  Christingle simply means Christ light and was first done by a minister in Germany  in 1747. He gave to children at his church a lighted candle with a red ribbon round it and told the children about Jesus the light of the world who was born for us at Christmas, and died and rose again at Easter. The Christingle has been developed nowadays with an orange representing the world  and sweets or small pieces of fruit representing the four seasons.
Christingle services are held in church during December and January. We did one a few years ago at Candlemas which is 2nd February, so there is no fixed date for Christingle but it is usually linked with the Christmas season. While we celebrate Christmas as a cosy family time, there are two elements in the Christmas story which remind us of the hardships and dangers some children face today. The first obvious one is  ''no room in the inn'' ; Jesus was laid in a manger ( a cattle feeding trough) without the hygiene, comforts and securities we would want for our children.  Secondly Prince Herod, afraid of the rumours of a new born king in his territory, ordered that all the boys under two years of age in the Bethlehem area should be killed – what the Church calls "The Slaughter of the Innocents"  remembered on 28th December.
The Children's Society campaign for the safety and good care of children. Their collecting 'candles' are available at our churches for those who wish to give to their work.
With best wishes for Christmas     
                                                                                                                    Keith Hodson 

                                                   PRAYER OF THE MONTH
Dear Lord Jesus, born in a stable, 
protect our children from all that may harm and hurt them
for your love's sake   AMEN
Rota of Services in the 6 Parishes – December 2015

	
	Badger
	Beckbury
	Ryton
	Kemberton
	Stockton
	Sutton Maddock

	
Dec 6th 



	9.30am
Communion
Trad (KH)

	10.00am
Christingle Family Service
(LT)
	
	11.00am
Morning Worship
(LT)
	
	11.00am
Communion
Trad  (KH)


	
13th

	
	
	9.30am
Communion
New  (KH)

	
	
	4pm 
Carol Service
(KH)


	Fri 18th
 Sat  19th
   Sun 20th 



	
	Sunday
9.30am
Communion
New  (KH)

	Sunday
5.30pm
Carol Service
(KH)
	Saturday 
5pm
Carol Service
(KH)
	Friday
7.30pm Carol Service
(KH)

	

	
24th  


	
	11.00pm
Communion
 (KH)
	
	
	
	11.00pm
Communion
 (KH)

	
25th 
Christmas Day
	9.30am
Communion
Trad (KH)

	
	10.15am
Communion
 (KH)

	
	
	 



	27th 
	No
	Services
	In 
	The 
	Six  
	Parishes



Abbreviations:    KH=Rev Keith Hodson; TD=Tina Dalton; LT=Local Team

Rector – Six Parishes, The Rev’d Keith Hodson: 01952750774     Email: keithhodson@talk21.com                                                                                                  Church wardens: Tina Dalton 01952730656, Hilary Blakeley 01952730205 in Stockton
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